
   

*.JKG192* JKG192 - 04-03-2009 10:26 1 of 9 

 ARKANSAS SENATE 
 87th General Assembly - Regular Session, 2009  

 Amendment Form  
 JBC 04/03/09 (13) 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Subtitle of Senate Bill No. 627 

"AN ACT TO AMEND THE ARKANSAS REVENUE STABILIZATION LAW OF 

ARKANSAS." 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill No. 627. 
 

Amend Senate Bill No. 627 as originally introduced: 
 
Insert additional sections immediately following SECTION 6 of the bill to 
read as follows: 
 
"      SECTION 7.  Arkansas Code 19-5-401 is amended to read as follows: 
   19-5-401. Allocations for fiscal year 2009-10. 
Commencing with the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2009, and ending June 30, 
2010, the Treasurer of State shall transfer all remaining general revenues 
available for distribution on the last day of business in July 2009, and on 
the last day of business in each calendar month thereafter during the fiscal 
year to the various funds and fund accounts participating in general revenues 
in the proportions of the maximum allocation as the individual allocation to 
the fund or fund account bears to the total of the maximum allocation as 
provided in § 19-5-402(a), (b-1), and (b).   
 
      SECTION 8.  Arkansas Code 19-5-402 is amended to read as follows: 
   19-5-402. Maximum allocations of revenues for fiscal year 2009-10. 
(a)  The Treasurer of State shall first make monthly allocations in the 
proportions set out in this subsection to the funds and fund accounts listed 
below until there has been transferred a total of four billion four hundred 
ninety-eight million seven hundred forty-nine thousand one hundred twelve 
dollars ($4,498,749,112) or so much thereof as may become available; 
provided, that the Treasurer of State shall make such monthly allocations in 
accordance with each fund or fund account's proportionate part of the total 
of all such allocations set forth in this subsection:   
 
PUBLIC SCHOOL FUND    
 (1) Department of Education Public School Fund Account   $1,857,702,646   
 (2) State Library Public School Fund Account   $5,700,000   
 (3) Department of Workforce Education Public     
     School Fund Account   $32,443,233   
      
 GENERAL EDUCATION FUND    
  (1) Department of Education Fund Account   $18,242,151   
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  (2) Educational Facilities Partnership Fund Account   $35,000,000   
  (3) Division of Public School Academic Facilities    
      and Transportation Fund Account   $2,495,777   
  (4) Educational Television Fund Account   $5,117,422   
  (5) School for the Blind Fund Account   $6,098,397   
  (6) School for the Deaf Fund Account   $10,534,766   
  (7) State Library Fund Account   $3,359,607   
  (8) Department of Workforce Education Fund Account   $3,061,311   
  (9) Rehabilitation Services Fund Account   $12,983,955   
 Technical Institutes:     
 (10) Crowley's Ridge Technical Institute Fund Account   $2,597,143   
 (11) Northwest Technical Institute Fund Account   $2,984,919   
 (12) Riverside Vocational Technical School Fund Account   $2,228,249   
   
 DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES FUND    
  (1) Department of Human Services Administration     
      Fund Account   $15,714,520   
  (2) Aging and Adult Services Fund Account   17,476,536   
  (3) Children and Family Services Fund Account   49,754,958   
  (4) Child Care and Early Childhood Education    
      Fund Account   566,221   
  (5) Youth Services Fund Account   48,590,352   
  (6) Developmental Disabilities Services Fund Account   62,201,375   
  (7) Medical Services Fund Account   5,022,170   
  (8) Department of Human Services Grants Fund Account   695,024,425   
  (9) Behavioral Health Services Fund Account   75,997,600   
 (10) State Services for the Blind Fund Account   1,894,154   
 (11) County Operations Fund Account   47,434,342   
   
 STATE GENERAL GOVERNMENT FUND    
  (1) Department of Arkansas Heritage Fund Account   $6,215,697   
  (2) Department of Agriculture Fund Account   15,895,249   
  (3) Department of Labor Fund Account   2,939,456   
  (4) Department of Higher Education Fund Account   3,326,564   
  (5) Higher Education Grants Fund Account   34,661,199   
  (6) Department of Economic Development Fund Account   10,320,258   
  (7) Department of Correction Inmate Care     
         and Custody Fund Account   287,044,193   
  (8) Department of Community Correction Fund Account   64,705,787   
  (9) State Military Department Fund Account   9,620,893   
 (10) Parks and Tourism Fund Account   22,635,050   
 (11) Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality    
      Fund Account   4,231,312   
 (12) Miscellaneous Agencies Fund Account   56,596,366   
   
 COUNTY AID FUND    $19,741,546   
 COUNTY JAIL REIMBURSEMENT FUND   $9,500,035   
 CRIME INFORMATION CENTER FUND   $3,783,144   
 CHILD SUPPORT ENFORCEMENT FUND   $13,014,933   
 PUBLIC HEALTH FUND   $91,413,273   
 MERIT ADJUSTMENT FUND   $-     
 MOTOR VEHICLE ACQUISITION REVOLVING FUND   $-     
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 MUNICIPAL AID FUND    $27,506,526   
 DEPARTMENT OF ARKANSAS STATE POLICE FUND    $62,517,944   
 DEPARTMENT OF WORKFORCE SERVICES FUND   $3,794,185   
   
 INSTITUTIONS OF HIGHER EDUCATION    
  (1) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $56,133,267   
  (2) ARKANSAS TECH UNIVERSITY FUND   $31,515,157   
  (3) HENDERSON STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $18,805,753   
  (4) SOUTHERN ARKANSAS UNIVERSITY FUND   $15,525,450   
  (5) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND   $116,493,818   
  (6) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-ARCHEOLOGICAL SURVEY   $2,338,810   
  (7) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-DIVISION OF    
      AGRICULTURE   $63,108,556   
  (8) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CLINTON SCHOOL   $2,306,849   
  (9) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CRIMINAL JUSTICE    
      INSTITUTE   $1,834,736   
 (10) SCHOOL FOR MATH, SCIENCES AND ARTS FUND   $1,118,481   
 (11) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT FORT SMITH FUND   $20,214,753   
 (12) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT LITTLE ROCK FUND   $60,051,919   
 (13) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND   $98,045,397   
 (14) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -     
      CHILD SAFETY CENTER   $724,125   
 (15) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -     
       INDIGENT CARE   $5,368,417   
 (16) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT MONTICELLO FUND   $15,910,265   
 (17) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT PINE BLUFF FUND   $25,353,643   
 (18) UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL ARKANSAS FUND   $52,227,617   
 (19) ARKANSAS NORTHEASTERN COLLEGE FUND   $8,619,175   
 (20) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - BEEBE FUND   $12,104,070   
 (21) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - MOUNTAIN HOME FUND   $3,573,054   
 (22) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - NEWPORT FUND   $6,021,722   
 (23) COSSATOT COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY    
      OF ARKANSAS FUND   $3,343,912   
 (24) EAST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $5,816,484   
 (25) MID-SOUTH COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $3,810,388   
 (26) NATIONAL PARK COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $8,944,008   
 (27) NORTH ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND   $8,005,213   
 (28) NORTHWEST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $9,832,102   
 (29) PHILLIPS COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY    
       OF ARKANSAS FUND   $9,107,598   
 (30) RICH MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $3,216,972   
 (31) SAU - TECH FUND   $5,639,174   
 (32) SAU - TECH FUND-ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL CENTER   $370,213   
 (33) SAU - TECH FUND-FIRE TRAINING ACADEMY   $1,659,330   
 (34) SOUTH ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $6,023,755   
 (35) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT    
       BATESVILLE FUND   $4,040,392   
 (36) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT    
       HOPE FUND   $4,514,058   
 (37) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT    
      MORRILTON FUND   $4,759,128   
 (38) BLACK RIVER TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $6,040,647   
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 (39) OUACHITA TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $3,523,327   
 (40) OZARKA COLLEGE FUND   $2,974,127   
 (41) PULASKI TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $14,378,930   
 (42) SOUTHEAST ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND                              $5,664,481 
 
 
(b-1)  After making the maximum annual allocations provided for in subsection 
(a) of this section, the Treasurer of State shall then make allocations from 
the remaining general revenues available for distribution, as set forth in 
this subsection, to the funds and fund accounts listed below until there has 
been transferred a total of fifty-five million four hundred forty-three 
thousand seven hundred fifty-five dollars ($55,443,755) or so much thereof 
that may become available; provided, that the Treasurer of State shall make 
such monthly allocations in accordance with each fund or fund account's 
proportionate part of the total of all such allocations set forth in this 
subsection:   
 
PUBLIC SCHOOL FUND    
 (1) Department of Education Public School Fund Account   $-     
 (2) State Library Public School Fund Account   $-     
 (3) Department of Workforce Education Public     
     School Fund Account   $1,000,000   
      
 GENERAL EDUCATION FUND    
  (1) Department of Education Fund Account   $1,000,000   
  (2) Educational Facilities Partnership Fund Account   $-     
  (3) Division of Public School Academic Facilities    
      and Transportation Fund Account   $-     
  (4) Educational Television Fund Account   $-     
  (5) School for the Blind Fund Account   $-     
  (6) School for the Deaf Fund Account   $-     
  (7) State Library Fund Account   $-     
  (8) Department of Workforce Education Fund Account   $-     
  (9) Rehabilitation Services Fund Account   $-     
 Technical Institutes:     
 (10) Crowley's Ridge Technical Institute Fund Account   $-     
 (11) Northwest Technical Institute Fund Account   $-     
 (12) Riverside Vocational Technical School Fund Account   $-     
   
 DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES FUND    
  (1) Department of Human Services Administration     
      Fund Account   $-     
  (2) Aging and Adult Services Fund Account   -     
  (3) Children and Family Services Fund Account   -     
  (4) Child Care and Early Childhood Education    
      Fund Account   -     
  (5) Youth Services Fund Account   -     
  (6) Developmental Disabilities Services Fund Account   -     
  (7) Medical Services Fund Account   -     
  (8) Department of Human Services Grants Fund Account   4,000,000   
  (9) Behavioral Health Services Fund Account   -     
 (10) State Services for the Blind Fund Account   -     
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 (11) County Operations Fund Account   -     
   
 STATE GENERAL GOVERNMENT FUND    
  (1) Department of Arkansas Heritage Fund Account   $-     
  (2) Department of Agriculture Fund Account   -     
  (3) Department of Labor Fund Account   -     
  (4) Department of Higher Education Fund Account   -     
  (5) Higher Education Grants Fund Account   -     
  (6) Department of Economic Development Fund Account   -     
  (7) Department of Correction Inmate Care     
         and Custody Fund Account   18,908,686   
  (8) Department of Community Correction Fund Account   9,435,696   
  (9) State Military Department Fund Account   -     
 (10) Parks and Tourism Fund Account   -     
 (11) Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality    
      Fund Account   -     
 (12) Miscellaneous Agencies Fund Account   -     
   
 COUNTY AID FUND    $-     
 COUNTY JAIL REIMBURSEMENT FUND   $-     
 CRIME INFORMATION CENTER FUND   $-     
 CHILD SUPPORT ENFORCEMENT FUND   $-     
 PUBLIC HEALTH FUND    $10,000,000   
 MERIT ADJUSTMENT FUND   $-     
 MOTOR VEHICLE ACQUISITION REVOLVING FUND   $-     
 MUNICIPAL AID FUND    $-     
 DEPARTMENT OF ARKANSAS STATE POLICE FUND    $4,102,605   
 DEPARTMENT OF WORKFORCE SERVICES FUND   $-     
   
 INSTITUTIONS OF HIGHER EDUCATION    
  (1) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $629,722   
  (2) ARKANSAS TECH UNIVERSITY FUND   $237,636   
  (3) HENDERSON STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $39,984   
  (4) SOUTHERN ARKANSAS UNIVERSITY FUND   $83,053   
  (5) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND   $2,181,005   
  (6) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-ARCHEOLOGICAL SURVEY   $8,520   
  (7) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-DIVISION OF    
      AGRICULTURE   $389,942   
  (8) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CLINTON SCHOOL   $2,150   
  (9) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CRIMINAL JUSTICE    
      INSTITUTE   $8,557   
 (10) SCHOOL FOR MATH, SCIENCES AND ARTS FUND   $3,756   
 (11) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT FORT SMITH FUND   $155,016   
 (12) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT LITTLE ROCK FUND   $454,993   
 (13) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND   $729,586   
 (14) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -     
      CHILD SAFETY CENTER   $-     
 (15) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -     
       INDIGENT CARE   $4,286   
 (16) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT MONTICELLO FUND   $41,685   
 (17) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT PINE BLUFF FUND   $27,490   
 (18) UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL ARKANSAS FUND   $646,419   
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 (19) ARKANSAS NORTHEASTERN COLLEGE FUND   $424   
 (20) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - BEEBE FUND   $132,118   
 (21) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - MOUNTAIN HOME FUND   $60,272   
 (22) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - NEWPORT FUND   $58,169   
 (23) COSSATOT COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY    
      OF ARKANSAS FUND   $52,790   
 (24) EAST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $11,735   
 (25) MID-SOUTH COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $31,730   
 (26) NATIONAL PARK COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $49,728   
 (27) NORTH ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND   $26,595   
 (28) NORTHWEST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $218,151   
 (29) PHILLIPS COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY    
       OF ARKANSAS FUND   $-     
 (30) RICH MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $22,075   
 (31) SAU - TECH FUND   $99,263   
 (32) SAU - TECH FUND-ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL CENTER   $516   
 (33) SAU - TECH FUND-FIRE TRAINING ACADEMY   $-     
 (34) SOUTH ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $35,901   
 (35) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT    
       BATESVILLE FUND   $74,314   
 (36) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT    
       HOPE FUND   $6,843   
 (37) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT    
      MORRILTON FUND   $72,019   
 (38) BLACK RIVER TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $54,162   
 (39) OUACHITA TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $47,258   
 (40) OZARKA COLLEGE FUND   $44,172   
 (41) PULASKI TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $203,220   
 (42) SOUTHEAST ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND   $51,515   
 
    
(b)  After making the maximum annual allocations provided for in subsection 
(b-1) of this section, the Treasurer of State shall then make allocations 
from the remaining general revenues available for distribution, as set forth 
in this subsection, to the funds and fund accounts listed below until there 
has been transferred a total of thirty-nine million four hundred twelve 
thousand four hundred ninety-two dollars ($39,412,492) or so much thereof 
that may become available; provided, that the Treasurer of State shall make 
such monthly allocations in accordance with each fund or fund account's 
proportionate part of the total of all such allocations set forth in this 
subsection:    
 
PUBLIC SCHOOL FUND    
 (1) Department of Education Public School Fund Account   $27,847,310   
 (2) State Library Public School Fund Account   $-     
 (3) Department of Workforce Education Public     
     School Fund Account   $1,000,000   
      
 GENERAL EDUCATION FUND    
  (1) Department of Education Fund Account   $557,239   
  (2) Educational Facilities Partnership Fund Account   $-     
  (3) Division of Public School Academic Facilities    
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      and Transportation Fund Account   $50,584   
  (4) Educational Television Fund Account   $142,233   
  (5) School for the Blind Fund Account   $129,777   
  (6) School for the Deaf Fund Account   $346,580   
  (7) State Library Fund Account   $103,736   
  (8) Department of Workforce Education Fund Account   $129,384   
  (9) Rehabilitation Services Fund Account   $270,081   
 Technical Institutes:     
 (10) Crowley's Ridge Technical Institute Fund Account   $49,248   
 (11) Northwest Technical Institute Fund Account   $82,534   
 (12) Riverside Vocational Technical School Fund Account   $74,640   
   
 DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES FUND    
  (1) Department of Human Services Administration     
      Fund Account   $613,583   
  (2) Aging and Adult Services Fund Account   131,398   
  (3) Children and Family Services Fund Account   359,418   
  (4) Child Care and Early Childhood Education    
      Fund Account   9,079   
  (5) Youth Services Fund Account   63,220   
  (6) Developmental Disabilities Services Fund Account   888,312   
  (7) Medical Services Fund Account   92,399   
  (8) Department of Human Services Grants Fund Account   -     
  (9) Behavioral Health Services Fund Account   636,170   
 (10) State Services for the Blind Fund Account   18,477   
 (11) County Operations Fund Account   1,471,569   
   
 STATE GENERAL GOVERNMENT FUND    
  (1) Department of Arkansas Heritage Fund Account   $198,349   
  (2) Department of Agriculture Fund Account   -     
  (3) Department of Labor Fund Account   141,030   
  (4) Department of Higher Education Fund Account   68,911   
  (5) Higher Education Grants Fund Account   -     
  (6) Department of Economic Development Fund Account   146,586   
  (7) Department of Correction Inmate Care     
         and Custody Fund Account   -     
  (8) Department of Community Correction Fund Account   -     
  (9) State Military Department Fund Account   171,502   
 (10) Parks and Tourism Fund Account   866,124   
 (11) Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality    
      Fund Account   98,441   
 (12) Miscellaneous Agencies Fund Account   -     
   
 COUNTY AID FUND    $-     
 COUNTY JAIL REIMBURSEMENT FUND   $-     
 CRIME INFORMATION CENTER FUND   $197,022   
 CHILD SUPPORT ENFORCEMENT FUND   $-     
 PUBLIC HEALTH FUND    $2,457,556   
 MERIT ADJUSTMENT FUND   $-     
 MOTOR VEHICLE ACQUISITION REVOLVING FUND   $-     
 MUNICIPAL AID FUND    $-     
 DEPARTMENT OF ARKANSAS STATE POLICE FUND    $-     
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 DEPARTMENT OF WORKFORCE SERVICES FUND   $-     
   
 INSTITUTIONS OF HIGHER EDUCATION    
  (1) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $-     
  (2) ARKANSAS TECH UNIVERSITY FUND   $-     
  (3) HENDERSON STATE UNIVERSITY FUND   $-     
  (4) SOUTHERN ARKANSAS UNIVERSITY FUND   $-     
  (5) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND   $-     
  (6) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-ARCHEOLOGICAL SURVEY   $-     
  (7) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-DIVISION OF    
      AGRICULTURE   $-     
  (8) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CLINTON SCHOOL   $-     
  (9) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS FUND-CRIMINAL JUSTICE    
      INSTITUTE   $-     
 (10) SCHOOL FOR MATH, SCIENCES AND ARTS FUND   $-     
 (11) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT FORT SMITH FUND   $-     
 (12) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT LITTLE ROCK FUND   $-     
 (13) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND   $-     
 (14) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -     
      CHILD SAFETY CENTER   $-     
 (15) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FUND -     
       INDIGENT CARE   $-     
 (16) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT MONTICELLO FUND   $-     
 (17) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS AT PINE BLUFF FUND   $-     
 (18) UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL ARKANSAS FUND   $-     
 (19) ARKANSAS NORTHEASTERN COLLEGE FUND   $-     
 (20) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - BEEBE FUND   $-     
 (21) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - MOUNTAIN HOME FUND   $-     
 (22) ARKANSAS STATE UNIVERSITY - NEWPORT FUND   $-     
 (23) COSSATOT COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY    
      OF ARKANSAS FUND   $-     
 (24) EAST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $-     
 (25) MID-SOUTH COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $-     
 (26) NATIONAL PARK COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $-     
 (27) NORTH ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND   $-     
 (28) NORTHWEST ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $-     
 (29) PHILLIPS COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY    
       OF ARKANSAS FUND   $-     
 (30) RICH MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $-     
 (31) SAU - TECH FUND   $-     
 (32) SAU - TECH FUND-ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL CENTER   $-     
 (33) SAU - TECH FUND-FIRE TRAINING ACADEMY   $-     
 (34) SOUTH ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE FUND   $-     
 (35) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT    
       BATESVILLE FUND   $-     
 (36) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT    
       HOPE FUND   $-     
 (37) UNIVERSITY OF ARKANSAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE AT    
      MORRILTON FUND   $-     
 (38) BLACK RIVER TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $-     
 (39) OUACHITA TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $-     
 (40) OZARKA COLLEGE FUND   $-     
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 (41) PULASKI TECHNICAL COLLEGE FUND   $-     
 (42) SOUTHEAST ARKANSAS COLLEGE FUND                                      $- 
 
 
      SECTION 9.  NOT TO BE INCORPORATED INTO THE ARKANSAS CODE NOR PUBLISHED 
SEPARATELY AS SPECIAL, LOCAL AND TEMPORARY LAW.  FUND TRANSFER.  Immediately 
upon the effective date of this act, the Chief Fiscal Officer of the State 
shall transfer on his books and those of the State Treasurer and the Auditor 
of the State the sum of sixty one million forty-nine thousand one hundred 
twelve dollars ($61,049,112) from the General Revenue Allotment Reserve Fund 
to the General Revenue Fund Account of the State Apportionment Fund to be 
distributed as all other general revenue. 
 
 
      SECTION 10.  NOT TO BE INCORPORATED INTO THE ARKANSAS CODE NOR 
PUBLISHED SEPARATELY AS SPECIAL, LOCAL AND TEMPORARY LAW.  UNCLAIMED PROPERTY 
FUND TRANSFER.  (a)  Immediately upon the effective date of this act, the 
Chief Fiscal Officer of the State shall direct the Auditor of State to 
deposit the sum of ten million dollars ($10,000,000) from moneys collected 
pursuant to Arkansas Code 18-28-213 and which were deposited into the 
Unclaimed Property Proceeds Trust Fund into the General Revenue Fund Account 
of the State Apportionment Fund to be distributed as all other general 
revenue.  (b)  The deposit shall be made notwithstanding the provisions of 
Arkansas Code 18-28-213 (c)(2)." 
 
AND 
 
Appropriately renumber all SECTION numbers of the bill. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Amendment was read the first time, rules suspended and read the second time and  ___________________________ 
By: Joint Budget Committee 
JKG/JKG - 04-03-2009 10:26 ________________________________________ 
JKG192 Secretary 


